
How we will involve patients in decisions on pharmacy applications  
 
When we receive an application to move an existing pharmacy or to open a new pharmacy 
we must write to: 
 

• nearby pharmacies 
• in some cases, nearby doctors’ surgeries 
• the Health & Wellbeing Board which is a committee of the borough, county or city 

council, and 
• the local Healthwatch organisation, which exists to represent local patients in general 

 
We send them a copy of the application and invite them to make comments within 45 days. 
Comments can be made by letter or email. 
 
In addition, the law requires us to involve patients in our decision-making. We may do this by 
sending copies of pharmacy applications to: 
 

• city/district and county councillors covering the area involved 
• the town or parish council covering the area. In areas which do not have a town or 

parish council we may instead contact prominent community, neighbourhood or 
residents’ groups 

• patient representative groups attached to nearby doctors’ surgeries. 
 
They will also be invited to make comments within 45 days. 
 
When we send them a copy of an application we will also send notes to explain: 
 

• what the application is about  
• why they are being asked for comments 
• what we will consider when making a decision, and 
• what happens next after a decision is made. 

 
Applications are not confidential. If they want, councillors or patient groups may share details 
with local people so they can also make comments within the same 45 day period. 
 
Any comments we receive will be sent to the pharmacy applicant. They will have a chance to 
respond to us about those comments. 
 
Most applications are decided using written information, including any comments received.  
 
In general, we will not hold public meetings about pharmacy applications. This is because an 
applicant cannot be made to attend to respond directly to any questions from members of 
the public.  
 
However, we may hold a hearing if we need more information before making a decision. 
Where written comments from councillors or patient groups suggest that local people hold 
strong views, we will invite those councillors or patient groups to attend the hearing. 
  
The hearing will be held in public so that (although members of the public will not be able to 
ask questions) they will be able to hear the arguments for and against the application. These 
will include any comments made by their representatives and the responses received.  
 
All comments at the meeting will be taken into account in making a final decision on the 
pharmacy application. 



 


